


Footy Colours Day – Thank You Blairmount 
Thank you to all our students, 
staff, community members and 
the school canteen for helping to 
raise money for the ‘Fight 
Against Cancer’ cause. We managed to raise 
$716.45 that will go towards helping people 
fighting cancer in the Macarthur area. What a 
great effort! Paul Nunnari, silver medal 
Paralympian, visited with our stage 3 students to 
accept the cheque and entertained us with his 
stories. He was very appreciative of our efforts to 
help fight against cancer. 
 
Year 2 Excursion 
Monday 12th September, Year 
2 went on an excursion to 
Wollongong Science Centre 
and Planetarium at Fairy 
Meadow. We saw lots of 
exhibits, watched a rocket 
show in the planetarium and learnt all about 
bubbles and balloons.  
 
We had a lot of fun making balloon rockets and 
also learning how to make a balloon kebab without 

popping the balloon. We had 
a great time learning about 
different things like how 
energy can be made to power 
things and how machines 
work. We also looked 

through microscopes, searched for fossils and saw 
dinosaurs that looked and sounded so real.  
 
We all had a wonderful time. 
 
Term 3 – Ready Set School 
Congratulations to our 15 Term 3 Ready, Set 
School Graduates. You are all amazing children and 
we are all very proud of your effort. Many thanks 
go to the families of the children who strongly 
support the program. 
 
There are vacancies still available for Thursday 
and Friday mornings in Term 4. Please contact Mrs 
Murray to secure a place for your child. 
 
 
 
 
 

Attendance 
Our Attendance Champion class for weeks 8 and 9 
was 3C. Congratulations for making a real effort 
to be at school every day and on time during these 
last two weeks. 3C was presented with a 
certificate and an attendance trophy at the week 
8 assembly for their wonderful effort.  
 
You may have noticed that around the school there 
are 3 new display cabinets which show what our 
attendance target is and how far or close we are 
to achieving it. The attendance rate that we have 
been aiming for is 93% and our whole school 
attendance rate reached 93.6% in Week 8! As we 
reached this goal, we had stage discos this week 
to celebrate this wonderful achievement. 
Congratulations everyone for working hard to 
achieve our school attendance goal. 
 
School Swimming Scheme 
A permission note went home to all year 2, 3 and 4 
students regarding the Swimming Scheme program 
which will take place at Campbelltown 
Swimming Pool, Bradbury in Term 4. This is a 
wonderful opportunity for your child to further 
develop their swimming and water safety skills. 

Group 1 (students from 2R, 2NS, 4A and 4C) will 
participate in five 90 minute lessons on Monday 
24th October to Friday 28th October 2011. 

Group 2 (students from 2M, 3C, 3K and 3-6W) will 
participate in five 90 minute lessons on Monday 
31st October to Friday 4th November 2011. 

Our P & C have kindly offered to pay for the bus 
cost which means that for the 5 lessons it will only 
cost each child $11.00.  

As there are only 60 places available for each 
group, you need to be quick to return the 
permission note and pay $11 to ensure that 
your child has a place.  
 
Heartbeat 
On Thursday 15th September some of our Year 4 
and year 5 Aboriginal students attended an event 
called Heartbeat at UWS. They participated in a 
variety of activities within the area of medicine 
with other Aboriginal students from the 
Campbelltown area. All students represented 
Blairmount proudly. 
 



Term 3 – Attendance Disco 
Congratulations to all our families for ensuring we 
reached our Attendance target of having all of our 
students here for 93% of the time. 
 
We reached this target in Week 8 and had our 
Discos this week. 
 
The children and teachers thoroughly enjoyed 
themselves. 
Let’s keep up the great work Blairmount. Let’s look 
forward to many more celebrations!!!!!! 
 
Regional Spelling Bee Competition 
On Tuesday 20th September, 4 of our students 
travelled with Mrs Murray to Prestons P.S to 
represent our school in the 2011 Regional Spelling 
Bee Competition. 
 
The Stage 2 representatives were Sophita 
Korkeaw and Brandon Phanith. The Stage 3 
representatives were Anna Ali and Cole Fortuin. 
Their spelling skills were amazing and they all 
tried their very best. We are all very proud of 
their efforts. 
 
A huge congratulations must go to Sophita who 
was successful at Placing 1st to become the 
Regional Junior Spelling Bee Champion. This is an 
amazing achievement. 
 
Sophita will now progress to the State Finals to be 
held in Sydney in November.  On behalf of the 
entire school community congratulations and best 
wishes for the next level of competition. 

 
Congratulations, Sophita, Anna and Brandon. Cole 

was unavailable for this photo. 
 
 
 

Woolworths Earn and Learn Program 
Our school is taking part in 
Woolworths Earn & Learn community 
program. This year, they are giving 
away more than $5 million worth of 
educational resources for schools all 
over Australia. 
 
From July 18th to October 18th 2011, Woolworths 
will give you one Earn & Learn point for every $10 
you spend in store (excluding the purchase of 
cigarettes, alcohol and gift cards). All you need to 
do is save those dockets, bring them to school and 
put them in the Woolworth’s docket box at the 
front office. 
 
We have 15,102 points so far and that is a 
terrific effort. Make sure you keep ALL your 
dockets during the holidays and bring them in 
when we return for term 4. 
 
Kindergarten Enrolments for 2012 
It seems that enrolments are getting earlier every 
year! If you have a child turning 5 by the end of 
July 2012 you are able to enrol them for 
Kindergarten next year. 
At the moment we have a number of applications 
for students who are ‘out of area’. These will only 
be accepted if there are vacancies after local 
enrolments. 
 
Please pick up an enrolment application form from 
the office as soon as possible.  
Please remember when you come in with your 
completed enrolment application form you also 
need to bring; 

• Proof of students residential address 
• Birth certificate or identity documents 
• Immunisation history statement 
• Copies of any family law or other relevant 

court orders (if applicable) 
Please be aware without these documents we 
will be unable to accept your enrolment. 
 
Kindergarten orientation will be held in Term 4. 
More information about orientation will be 
supplied at a later date. Please continue to check 
the newsletter. 
 
Hope to be seeing you soon  
Elizabeth Dash 
 



Term 4 – Ready, Set School Enrolments 
National Partnerships funding together with Good 
Beginnings will host The Ready, Set School 
program. The program is designed for parents and 
children beginning Kindergarten in 2012 and is 
completely free. The program will increase your 
child’s readiness for Kindergarten and help engage 
parent/carers in understanding the education 
process.  
 
The program will take place each Thursday and 
Friday morning from 9.15am – 11am and run for 8 
weeks. It is very important that your child attends 
every session. Parents are asked to stay with their 
child for the first three weeks only. Sorry, no 
younger siblings may attend. 
 
Each session will have a specific focus with a 
variety of activities including music, art, craft and 
social play. There will also be opportunities to visit 
the library, computer lab and become more 
familiar with different areas of the school. Many 
different skills will be highlighted including some 
simple, cheap and effective ideas for you and your 
children at home.  
 
Limited places are still available for Term 4.  To 
ensure your child’s place in the program and to 
confirm your child’s place for either Thursday or 
Friday mornings next term, please contact Ms 
Karen Murray on 4626 1795 or leave your name, 
your child’s name and contact details for her at 
the front office. 
 
Personal Development, Health & Physical 
Education Ideas 
Active Tips for Busy Families 

 Make time to be active as a whole family. 
 Go out and play with your children – play 

tag, throw a ball, play basketball, soccer 
or ride a bike. 

 Set a limit on television watching, 
computer time and video games to no more 
than 1 to 2 hours a day.   

 Meet friends or family in a park and bring 
some balls, hoops, frisbees or other 
outdoor games to play. 

 
 
 

T.E.F.T’s visit to Belgenny Farm! 
On Wednesday 14th September, 8 responsible 
people from year 5 went on an excursion to 
Belgenny Farm for an environmental expo. 
 
The first activity we did was caring and learning 
about chickens and ducks. Most of us got duck poo 
all over our shorts.  
 
After that we made a worm farm but we can’t 
keep it at school yet because there is no home for 
it. 
 
The next thing we did was learning about compost 
we saw all the different stages of composting and 
we saw lots of tiny little bugs. Then we made our 
own mini gardens using succulent plants which are 
plants that hold lots of water.  
 
The next station we went to was making more 
plants from one, by clipping of the stems of a 
plant the secret is to dip the end of it in honey. 
After that we learnt about Leadership and played 
very fun games.  
 
Then we made paper plant pots out of newspaper 
and inside of them we planted beans. After that 
we collected cherry tomato seeds and a sunflower 
seed each.  
 
Finally we had lunch and played a fun game of tip. 
Lastly we went into the hall and did a couple and 
surveys and got presented with gardening tools, a 
gift voucher and 2 native plants which are now 
planted in our beautiful garden here at school. 
 
We all absolutely loved our day, we learnt a lot and 
we would like to thank Mrs. Bagley and Mrs. 
Richardson for taking us along and this great 
experience. 
 
By Kayesha Ganem, Georgia Marshall, Isabelle 
Velasquez, Max Stark.  Members of the newly 
formed environment group T.E.F.T (The 
Environmentally Friendly Team)  
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